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	Invited:
	Glenn Evans, Water and Lands Resources Division, Department of Natural Resources and Parks

Anne Lockmiller, Real Estate Services, Facilities Management Division, Department of Executive Services


SUBJECT:  Recommendation for approval of purchase and sale agreement for one parcel of developed county-owned land and improvements in Maple Valley

SUMMARY   The county has completed a watershed restoration project to rehabilitate a portion of Taylor Creek, located near Maple Valley on the Cedar River, known as the Taylor Creek Flood Reduction and Habitat Restoration Project.  This project, begun in 2002, involved relocation of Taylor Creek to move it out of a roadway culvert next to Maxwell Road; the channeling of the creek through the culvert resulted in periodic flooding, and did not appropriately serve the purposes of fisheries habitat.  The creek had apparently been redirected from its original course some time ago for farming interests, resulting in damage to the pathway for migration of fish, and in major flooding periodically.  
The Department of Natural Resources and Parks and the Roads Services Division of the Department of Transportation undertook jointly to restore the creek.  The creek was relocated to its historic alignment away from the road, reestablishing the original waterway hydraulics.  Additionally, extensive acreage of wetlands was restored or enhanced.  Woody debris was placed in the stream, buffers, and wetlands.

In the course of this project, several residential properties were acquired to accommodate the needed realignment of the creek and wetlands restoration.  One of these is an approximately 11-acre parcel known as the West property, which was needed to assist in reestablishment of the road right-of-way, allow for vegetative planting to support habitat needs, provide for open space buffer, and accommodate the course of the realigned creek bed.  

Upon project completion, those portions of the acquired property needed for habitat/open space purposes or other project purposes were divided from those that are not necessary to the project; following a process of parcel redefinition and boundary line adjustments, two parcels are considered surplus to project needs, including a five-acre portion of the West parcel which contains the original residence.  The Facilities Management Division has proceeded through the county’s surplusing process, inquiring among other county and public agencies for interest in the property, and determining that it has no affordable housing value; in December, 2006, the property was declared surplus to the county’s needs.  

The county upgraded the kitchen and bathroom of the house to modernize and facilitate resale.  The property was listed for sale with the Northwest Multiple Listing Service, and a purchase offer of $295,001 has been accepted.  

KCC 45.56.080 requires council approval for sale of county-owned real property.  Proposed Ordinance 2007-0347 authorizes the Executive to enter into the Purchase and Sale Agreement, for the sale of real property located at 22621 East 206th Street, Maple Valley, as provided in Attachment B.  
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Proposed Ordinance 2007-0347, and attachments
a. Legal description of parcel 511240-0040

b. Purchase and Sale Agreement Between King County and Robert J. and Denise R. Whitbeck, dated April 10, 2007

2. Transmittal letter dated June 6, 2007

a. West Property Vicinity Map

b. Boundary Line Adjustments map

3. Fiscal Note

